
 

 
 
 
 
March 17, 2016 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Ms. Jessica DeLaRosa 
BNSF Claims Representative 
Email: Jessica.delarosa@bnsf.com  
 
RE: 16-FOIA-060 Incident Report 2/18/2016 
 
Dear Ms. DeLaRosa: 
 
We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 
ILCS 140/1 et seq. (“FOIA”).  
 
On March 7, 2016, we received your request for police report #16-02376 regarding an incident which 
involved a semi-truck becoming wedged under a railroad overpass on February 18, 2016, in the 3100 
block of Austin, Cicero, MP 9.85 at approximately 8:00 p.m.  You also requested any supplemental 
report. 
 
After performing a diligent search of Metra’s records, we have been unable to locate any records 
responsive to your Request.  Metra’s Police Department (“MPD”) states they do not have a record of 
this incident.  Given the location, MPD suggested that the Cicero Police Department may have handled 
this matter.  You may contact the Town of Cicero by writing to:  
 
 Ms. Sandra Tomschin 
 Town of Cicero FOIA Officer 
 Legal Department 
 4949 W. Cermak Rd. 

Cicero, IL 60804 
 Email: stomschin@thetownofcicero.com  
 Fax No.: 708-656-2381 
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 

mailto:Jessica.delarosa@bnsf.com
mailto:stomschin@thetownofcicero.com
mailto:FOIA@metrarr.com

